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Abstract

The New Territories (NT) in Hong Kong occupies about 88 per cent of the whole area in the city. Over the last four decades, the continuous urban sprawl and suburbanization triggered by the socio-economic and demographic changes have given a facelift to the physical outlook of the area. In the meantime, they have also led to degradation of the natural environment. Despite the emphasis of sustainable development in the 1999 Policy Address, the Hong Kong 2030 and the formation of the Council for Sustainable Development, insufficient considerations have been given to optimize the landuse in the New Territories. This paper aims to examine one of the long-standing unsustainable land policies in Hong Kong - the Small House Policy (SHP).
Introduced in 1972, the SHP allows an indigenous male villager who is 18 years old and is descended through the male line from a resident in 1898 of a recognized village, an entitlement to one concessionary grant during his lifetime to build one small house. So far, some 30,000 small houses have been built. However, by the end of January 2006, there were 11,900 outstanding small house applications which might take a decade or more to be cleared, assuming no new application is received. Given the scarcity of land in Hong Kong, the SHP is intrinsically flawed. It is inherently in conflict with the sustainable development principles, namely: inter- and intra-generational equity; risk aversion strategies; conservation of bio-diversity; internalization of environment cost; and enlightened institutions. It is argued in this paper that the SHP in its existing configuration is outdated and unsustainable with regard to the present and future social and economic settings. While the termination of the policy is unlikely given the potential political implications, it is nonetheless urged that some reforms are necessary for minimizing the negative externalities to the environment. In this connection, it is suggested that the compact city concepts should be used to make the small house development more efficient in the utilization of the scarce land resources in the NT. Specifically, apart from the intensification of landuse, it is imperative to confine the extent of the development to attractive locations served by mass public transport. Besides, a flexible and people-oriented approach should be adopted with respect to the built-form vis-à-vis the characteristics of a locality. Above all, a policy supportive of the reforms is fundamental.
